
 
Thursday, August 27, 2009 

  
 
Communications and Technology Management Item No. 3 
RECOMMENDATION FOR COUNCIL ACTION 
 

 
 
Subject: Approve an ordinance changing the name of Palmwood Way to February Drive. 
 
Amount and Source of Funding: The application fee of $415 does not apply, since this street name 
change is being initiated by a City department.  The processing fee of $214.65 for replacement of the 
street sign located at the corner of BERRYWOOD DR and PALMWOOD WAY will be funded by the 
Public Works Department. The funding in the amount of $214.65 is available in the Fiscal Year 2008-
2009 Operating Budget of the Public Works Department. 
 
Fiscal Note: There is no unanticipated fiscal impact. A fiscal note is not required. 
 
For More Information: Cathy Winfrey; GIS Addressing; Communications and Technology Management. 
974-2398 
 

 
 
A proposal to rename PALMWOOD WAY has been initiated by the Addressing Department to provide 
continuity of the street name.  A 164 foot section of the street was named PALMWOOD WAY by a 
subdivision action in 1960; the balance of the street was named FEBRUARY DRIVE by a subsequent 
subdivision action in 1972. Both subdivisions were recorded, giving the same street two different names 
before more rigorous subdivision plan review processes were implemented. All of the affected property 
owners agree with this proposal. Staff has determined this request to be consistent with the City’s Codes 
and Policies and recommends approval. 


